Kalani High School Community Council Meeting Minutes of Meeting held on Wednesday, February 16, 2011 4:03-4:52 PM

Attendance: Ken Kajihara, Mitchell Otani, Walter Tokushige, Shary Hayashi, Dale Higa, Robynne Klein, Tasha Hayashi, Tara Nomura, Lillian Yanagawa

Observer: Stuart Pang Absent: Allison Agee

Topic	Action	Leader
Minutes of 1/19/2011 meeting	Approved as distributed	Mr. Kajihara
Candidates for SCC election	Teresa Okuhara-Onzuka for parent representative, availability to be confirmed by Shary Hayashi; Walter Tokushige for community representative; Ms. Klein to look for faculty representatives	Shary Hayashi and Walter Tokushige
Change in designation for Mr. Kajihara	Council voted to allow Mr. Kajihara to serve the second year of his term as parent representative instead of community representative	Mr. Tokushige
Election for parent and community representative	Council voted to put ballot on the school website for parents to use and send in to the main office	Mr. Kajihara
Accreditation visit	SCC input will be needed during panel's April visit; further discussion tabled until next meeting	Mr. Otani
Hawaii State Assessment	Students have three chances to take test online; science test was first given at beginning of year when many students had no subject knowledge	Tasha Hayashi
Cafeteria trash segregation	More students have learned to segregate trash into three containers: one for milk cartons and plastic plates, one for napkins and uneaten food, and one for milk; trash compactor was used to reduce filled trash bags from 12-15 per day to 1-1/2 to 2 per day, which represents a monthly savings of \$2,100 (or 75%) of former trash hauling costs of \$2,800.	Tara Nomura and Mr. Otani
Construction in upper campus	Pathways being built to allow disabled students to visit upper campus in golf carts	Ms. Higa
Kalani short on space	Increasing enrollment may displace award- winning robotics team from its work space	Mr. Otani
July 16 alumni gathering	\$100/plate fundraiser to honor 10 outstanding alumni; alumni entertainers; slated to be an annual event	Mr. Otani

Documentary "Race	To be shown on March 10	Mr. Otani
to Nowhere"		

Meeting Review: postponed until next meeting

Good Points	Need to Improve
Many contributions, including substantial ones from	
students	

Respectfully submitted, Walter Tokushige, SCC secretary